
 
 

               
IOP Recommendations Action Plan  
  
  

Proposed Recommendation from the Inspector of Prisons investigation report on  
 Death in Custody of prisoner Mr H on 16/11/2021  

  
  
The Recommendations submitted by the IOP have been review and considered. The table below is a summary of proposed actions based on the investigation of the IOP 
in respect of the Irish Prison Service. The table also suggest timelines and action owners for completing the necessary actions.   
  

No.  IOP Recommendations  Irish Prison 
Service 
Response  

Action Required  Action Owner  Timeline  

1. The OIP recommends that the IPS 
take all necessary steps to ensure 
that any future recommendations 
from prison doctors regarding CTR 
are more promptly processed 
including, if required, by being 
formally transmitted to the 
Department of Justice for a 
decision. 
 
In all circumstances in which a 
prison doctor advises a Governor in 
writing that Rule 105 (a) or (b) of 
the prison Rules applies, 
expeditious efforts should be made 
by the Governor, the IPS and/or 

Accepted. The Irish Prison Service processes all 
recommendations from prison doctors under 
Rule 105 as priority, escalating the decision 
using the e-submissions platform to the 
Department of Justice and Minster as necessary 
to the individual circumstances.  
 

Operations Complete. 



 
 

the Department of Justice to 
arrange for the compassionate 
release of the prisoner concerned.  
 

  


	IOP Recommendations Action Plan

